
 

  
 

 

October 21, 2011 

 

Dear Mayor, Councilmembers, Residents, and Employees:  
  

Photography Exhibit 

October 24 - 28 marks the final week of the Photography 

Exhibit at SeaTac City Hall.  If you haven’t had a chance to 

do so yet, please visit City Hall to view beautiful photography 

by regional photographers.  Eighty-six pieces are on display 

in the first and third floor lobbies.  Four pieces were chosen to 

be purchased by the City and are located on easels on the third 

floor.  Items in the City’s collection are hung throughout City 

facilities for many people to enjoy. 

 

Support our troops 

The Senior Program is collecting items to send overseas to the troops.  Items that are collected 

will be brought to Operation Support Our Troops Northwest.  The drive will run through 

November 8.  Items that are needed include cocoa and cider packets, 6 inch candy canes, 

packaged cookies, microwave popcorn, gum, breath mints, peanuts and lip balm.  These items 

will be placed into stockings and mailed to the troops.  For further information, call 973.4690. 

SeaTac Police Explorers program:  Whether you are interested in Law 

Enforcement as a future career or just interested in growing in your personal life 

and committed to your community, The SeaTac Police Explorers is a great 

program for youth ages 14-20.  Please contact Community Service Officer 

Burnett at 973.4917 if you have any questions about the program or to obtain an 

application. 

Residential Ventilation Training  

On October 7, 14, and 17, SeaTac firefighters practiced their Residential 

Ventilation techniques.   Ventilation is a technique used by firefighters to 

remove smoke and heat from a structure.  When performed properly, 

ventilation greatly assists search and rescue operations while allowing the 

engine companies to advance their hose lines to perform extinguishment 

duties.  At a structure fire, firefighters may need to cut holes in the roof to 

draw heat, smoke, and fire up and out of the building.  This technique 

increases survival time for victims by channeling heat and smoke away 

from them.  The training was conducted at the Kent Fire Training Center 

on their residential roof prop. 

 

City Manager’s Weekly Update 



Police News 

The Crimes Against Children Unit of FBI Headquarters has been in discussions with the 

Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS) regarding adopting a cooperative approach 

in working with victim service providers, particularly residential programs. Together, they have 

identified four programs around the U.S. that will serve as pilot projects where DHHS will fund 

existing programs in order to provide more services for victims of Domestic Minor Sex 

Trafficking. The four programs are in Miami, Toledo, Everett and Seattle (Youthcare).  

 

On October 19, the Crimes Against Children Unit and DHHS will host an initial coordination 

meeting in Washington D.C. including the corresponding FBI Victim Specialists and Innocence 

Lost Task Force (ILTF) Coordinating Agent and the service providers. 

 

Detective Brian Taylor from the SeaTac Police Department has been selected to attend this 

meeting, to represent the law enforcement perspective of the Seattle ILTF in the coordination 

discussions involving all parties.  This meeting is being held in Washington, DC and the FBI is 

paying for his transportation and lodging while he is participating in this event.  The SeaTac 

Police Department has been involved with the regional task force the last couple of years 

focusing on juvenile victimization. 
 

 

Agendas 

Transportation & Public Works Committee     10.25.11 

Land Use & Parks Committee      10.25.11 

 

 

You can view the City’s Event Calendar at: 
http://www.ci.seatac.wa.us/index.aspx?page=16 

 

 

                                                                                  

Todd Cutts, City Manager 

http://www.ci.seatac.wa.us/index.aspx?page=16


 
 

     October 25, 2011 

2:30 PM 

Airport Conference Room 345 

 
 
  
Ralph Shape, Chair 

Mia Gregerson 

Rick Forschler 

 

Staff Coordinator:  Tom Gut, Public Works Director 

 

 

 

 

1. Military Road South Safety Grant Opportunity – Florendo Cabudol (10 minutes) 

 

2. City Safety Program Grant Opportunity – Florendo Cabudol (10 minutes) 

 

3. Motion authorizing final acceptance and final costs of the South 138
th

 Street 

Neighborhood Pedestrian Improvements Project – Eric Proctor (10 minutes) 

 

4. Motion authorizing final acceptance of the 2011 Annual Street Overlay Project – Toli 

Khlevnoy (5 minutes) 

 

5. Motion authorizing the City Manager to amend an agreement with King County related 

to the restoration of Des Moines Creek -  Tom Gut (10 minutes) 

 

 

 
Transportation and Public Works 

Committee Meeting Agenda  

 

 

 



 

 

Tuesday, October 25, 2011  

3:30 – 5:00 PM 

Airport Conference Room 345 
Members: 

Mia Gregerson, Chair  

Ralph Shape 

Pam Fernald 

 

Staff Coordinator:  Cindy Baker, Community and Economic Development Director 

 

Meeting Agenda 

 

  

1. Review of Agenda Bill 3375 - Acceptance of the Work for the SeaTac Community Center 

Re-Roof  – Pat Patterson [10 Minutes] 

 

2. Review of Agenda Bill 3376 - Acceptance of the Work for DDC controls for the HVAC 

System at the SeaTac Community Center – Pat Patterson [10 Minutes]   

 

3. Update on CPPW Grant – Kate Kaehny [20 Minutes] 

 

4.   Update on Ongoing Tree Inventory – Roger Chouinard [15 Minutes] 
 

5. Discussion about Environmental Stewardship Initiative – Todd Cutts, Kit Ledbetter & Pat 

Patterson [10 Minutes] 

 

6. Discussion about Establishing a Community Building Committee – Todd Cutts [10 

Minutes] 

 

7. Update from CED Managers [15 Minutes] 

 

8. CED Director Comments [Time Permitting] 
 

 

Land Use and Parks Committee  

Agenda 


